Dukes County Emergency Management Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2006

7:00p.m.

Dukes County Building
Present: 
Charles Cotnoir (Dukes County); Spencer Booker (Aquinnah); Dan Bryant, Bill Smith (Chilmark); Peter Martell (Oak Bluffs); Deborah Medders, Bill Smith  (Red Cross); Richard Townes (Tisbury); Chris Cini, Jennifer Haynes (West Tisbury); and Deborah Cini, Scribe. 

Call to Order:

Mr. Cotnoir called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. 

The minutes of June 13, 2006 were approved as written.

Application for Associate Membership:

Cynthia Mitchell of Island Health Care has applied for Associate Member status. Ms. Mitchell currently runs the Island Health Care clinic. Island Health Care is a clinic that provides primary and urgent care, regardless of the patients ability to pay. Ms. Mitchell feels that they would be an asset in the case of any flu pandemic, as they are willing to share resources, including the use of interpreters.  Mr. Martell made a motion to accept the application. Mr. Bryant seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously. 

Pandemic Planning:

Chilmark:
No update.

Aquinnah:
No update.

Oak Bluffs:
Mr. Martel stated he had called DPH in Boston to find out information as to what EM and the BOH will be responsible for in the event of a pandemic. He stated the State has formed a Committee on such and he will be a member it the committee. Mr. Martell also passed out a pandemic flu preparedness document for review by the committee.

Tisbury:
Mr. Townes stated he is currently organizing a meeting with EMS, Police, Fire and the BOH.

West Tisbury:
Mr. Cini introduced Ms. Jennifer Haynes as an aid to WT Emergency Management. Mr. Cini stated he has been meeting with the department heads of the town and are planning multiple meetings with them, including COOP planning meetings. Mr. Cini also stated that he had concerns with Mr. Martel's handout as the handout differs with the CDC recommendations.

Dukes County: Mr. Cotnoir has made no further efforts in regards to pandemic planning as that will be in the second round of COOP planning. Mr. Cotnoir also stated a Medical Reserves Corps. is in the works. 

Risk Management:

Mr. Cotnoir put forth the idea of a unified Risk Management plan for all of the towns. Mr. Cotnoir suggested a regiment of information delivery to the public as a whole in order to prepare them for a pandemic. The committee differed on how much information to disseminate and in what manner. 

Red Cross:

Ms. Medders introduced Paul Clark as the Cape and Island Director of Emergency Services. The Red Cross is currently transferring administration to Hyannis but will maintain an office in Vineyard Haven. Mr. Clark passed out handbooks on Emergency Sheltering for each EM and discussed the intricacies of what the Red Cross can offer. He also stated that they are currently working on pre-deploying supplies in the towns and would like the surveys returned as soon as possible. Mr. Clark also stated he is looking into a deal on storage trailers and if any EM is interested they may contact him.

The next meeting will be held on August 1, 2006 at 7:00p.m in the Dukes County Building. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m.

These minutes respectfully submitted by Deborah Cini, Scribe. 

